
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

The Sandbar, Elmwood WI 

September 21, 2020 

 

Members Present: Larry & Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Paul & Leah Frandsen, Sheldon 

Huppert, Jack & Mary O’Neil, Gaylen Langer, Scott & Joanne Gulbranson, John & Jean Marko, 

Everett & Barb Muhlhausen, Ron Gutting, Jerry Sprick, Randy Bayer, Brian Stein, Chuck Freier, 

Mark & Sheri Christopherson, Hank Lazarz, Marge Zulteush    

 

The monthly meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s 

Report by Tina Huppert, second by Sharolyn Johnson.  Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Sharolyn Johnson, second by Jack O’Neil. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

Oak Grove Update – Sheldon Huppert reported Oak Grove is a hot spot. Trumpeter Valley Home 

Association members do not want ATV/UTV’s in their development, but they want to ride. The 

Town of Oak Grove Ordinance is on probation regarding riding in Oak Grove for one year. 

Trails to the Valley Bar & Grill would have to be on private land.  

 

Trenton Update – Sheldon Huppert reported land east of Hager Heights was sold. Discussion 

took place. 

 

Bay City – No change 

 

River Falls – President Larry Johnson and Ron Gutting signed the Town of River Falls west of 

65 and Northeast and north was done by residents. Have 5 more signs to put in yet. Thank you to 

all members who helped sign! 

 

Richardson Trail - President Johnson reported the Richardson Trail in Spring Valley needs a 

little work building up the burms a little more. Everett Muhlhausen volunteered to do it. Thank 

you Everett! 

 

Maiden Rock – A public hearing for the Town of Maiden changed to October 14
th

 at 6:00 pm 

and public input is needed from residents. President Johnson will attend the meeting. Sheldon 

Huppert attended the monthly town board meeting and reported things are favorable except for 

one person complaining. After the public meeting we should be back on track to proceed opening 

road routes. Discussion took place. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

New Business: 

 

Village of Maiden Rock – opening road routes will have to wait because of funds. 

 

City of River Falls – residents are taking petitions around to open the city of River Falls and 

County W.  

 

Member Comments: 

 

Chuck Freier asked about continuing the trail in Ellsworth that stops at Common Man up to 

Nilssens, True Value and McDonalds. He acquired verbal permission from the store owners. 

Discussion took place. Chuck will pursue getting a written confirmation from the business 

owners and contact the Village of Ellsworth. 

 

The next meeting will be held at Subway, Team Travel Center in Spring Valley on October 19, 

2020 at 6:00 p.m. Motion by Gaylen Langer, seconded by Chuck Freier, to adjourn the meeting 

at 6:38 p.m. Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 

Secretary 


